
Proctor Beaver Pond Committee 
Regular Meeting 

September 4, 2019 - 6:30 pm 
Draft Minutes 

 
Attending: Ray Beyette, Kim Metcalfe, Greg Gallus, Dale Christie, Tom Hogan, Carrie Dougherty, 
Tim Covey, Bruce Baccei, Stan Wilbur 
 
Ray opened the meeting at 6:30 p.m. 
 
Dale moved to accept the agenda, Tom seconded, all in favor 
 
Tom moved that we approve the August 7 and 20 meeting minutes, Dale seconded, all approved 
 
Chairman’s Report: After meeting with Laura at the pond, Ray says that the things the committee 
has done that the state has taken issue with was not done to be intentional against the rules. The 
biggest issue was with not getting permits. 
 
A question was brought up about a set of stairs on the pond. A risk assessment by the League of 
Cities and Towns want the steps brought up to code. The resident was informed and we are waiting 
to allow the resident to correct the issue. If the resident choses to rebuild they will need a permit. The 
Selectboard will follow up. 
 
The two claims against the town are being reviewed by the League of Cities and Towns. We will 
have more later. 
 
When permits are granted by the state, we have 5 years to complete the project. 
 
Ray brought up there is an article in the paper about the state meeting. 
 
There is a suggestion that a cookout be scheduled to include groups in town who have been 
involved in the work on the pond. Tom suggested picking a date. The date has been arranged to be 
9-29-19 at 12 noon at the North end.  Ray has a list of those to be invited. Menu is burgers and 
chips. The members will bring a side dish. An interim meeting is scheduled 9-25-19 to finalize the 
potluck cookout. 
 
Dale asked if next meeting we need to discuss how to remove the dock and when. 
 
There was some discussion about what the dam repair may need. The state has recommended the 
water level be dropped 18 inches. 
 
Greg asked about spraying mosquitos on the ledge. The town has all the permits in place to spray. 
Some larviciding has been done and they will be spraying too. 
 
It has been suggested that we have a listing with the state info that anyone looking up about motor 
boats would be able to do that and be aware no motor boats on Beaver Pond. Carrie will be looking 
into this. 
 
Ray wants a fishing derby and is committed to making that happen for the kids next year. 
 
Dale moved to adjourn,Tom seconded, all agreed.    


